陳樹渠紀念中學 Chan Shu Kui Memorial School

學校通告編號: S22/23-057

2019 冠狀病毒病 確診染病通知

各位家長:

本校於2022年10月22日得悉兩位中四學生的快速抗原檢測呈陽性。 他們最後回校日期均為2022年10月21日。學校已立即進行課室消毒, 並把個案向衞生署衞生防護中心申報。敬請家長留意子女的健康狀況, 適時進行快速抗原測試,如證實患上2019冠狀病毒病,必須立即通知 學校。如子女出現發燒、呼吸道感染等徵狀,應即時求診,並不應上 學。

校方會與衞生防護中心保持緊密聯繫,密切監察校內師生的健康情況。家長如欲查詢更多有關2019冠狀病毒病的資料,可瀏覽相關網頁: https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/chi/index.html 或可致電衞生防護中心熱線(電話號碼: 2125 1111 / 2125 1122);如欲了解學校情況,可致電23800241向蘇淑敏副校長查詢

校長 招祥麒博士

2022年10月22日

陳樹渠紀念中學

Chan Shu Kui Memorial School

Circular No: S22/23-057

22 October 2022

To: Parents

Coronavirus Disease 2019(COVID-19) Confirmed Case of COVID-19

Dear Parents,

The school was informed on 22 October 2022 that two S.4 students were tested positive for COVID-19 using RAT. Their last return date was 21 October. The school immediately disinfected the classroom and reported the case to the Centre for Health Protection of the Department of Health. Parents are kindly requested to pay attention to the health of their children and conduct a rapid antigen test. If they are confirmed to have COVID-19, they must notify the school immediately. If your children have symptoms such as fever and respiratory tract infection, they should seek immediate medical attention and should not go to school.

Our school will keep close contact with CHP and closely monitor the health conditions of our staff and students. If parents want to obtain more information of COVID 19, please refer to the relevant website: https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html or call the CHP hotline (Phone number: 2125 1111 / 2125 1112). For enquiries on situation of school, please contact the Vice Principal Ms SO Shuk Man at 2380 0241.

Dr. CHIU Cheung Ki Principal